高雄市立大樹國民中學 112 學年度第 2 學期英語科八年級第一次段考試題卷

*請用藍色或黑色筆作答,違者該題不予計分。

出題老師:

			班級:	座號:	姓名:		
<u> </u>	單題選擇 40% (每題 2 分	7)					
1 () The of the c	ear was too high. Nancy	didn't have enough mone	y to buy it. So	she chose a second-hand one.		
	(A) size	(B) price	(C) space	(D) wall			
2 () My son's pants are too	short. I'm going to buy l	him a new				
	(A) mate	(B) number	(C) pair	(D) sale			
3 () The food in the restaura	ant is very delicious. It is	s always	people eve	en on weekdays.		
	(A) full of	(B) proud of	(C) sick of	(D) good at			
4 () A : Do you have this ha	t in a large size? B: I'm	afraid not. It only comes	s in	_•		
	(A) circles	(B) dozens	(C) pink	(D) mediun	n		
5 () It is great that we can b	uy tickets over the phone	e without going out. It	us a lot o	of time.		
	(A) saves	(B) lends	(C) builds	(D) buys			
6 () A: Sally, you didn't call	l me last week. What hap	ppened to you?				
	B: My boss gave me so	ome new plans to finish ir	n two weeks. I am	a bee.			
	(A) as busy as	(B) more busy than	(C) busier than	(D) much b	usiest with		
7 () A: Would you like to jo	oin the party at Nina's ho	ome tonight?				
	B:, I have a	math test tomorrow. I'm	afraid I can't.				
	(A) Mostly	(B) Slowly	(C) Sure	(D) Actuall	y		
8 () Who has F	Pokemon cards, Judy, Ale	ex, or Mary? Mary does.				
	(A) more	(B) the most	(C) many	(D) most			
9 () Jasmine Bay Hotel is _	place to see the	e beautiful beach. I can't	think of a	view.		
	(A) the best; better	(B) better; better	(C) better; best	(D) the best	t; best		
10 () There be seven breakfast shops on this road, but there are two left now.						
	(A) is used to	(B) gets used to	(C) used to	(D) is using	5		
11 () The white vest is more	fashionable than the blue	jacket, but it's also	more expe	ensive than the blue jacket.		
	(A) very	(B) many	(C) a few	(D) much			
12 () Sally isn't tall enough,						
	(A) the more beautiful	(B) more beautiful	(C) the most beautifu	ıl (D) most	beautiful		
13 () For Max, the cost is and the taste of the foo		ing when he holds a party	. He cares even	n more about the feelings of the guest		
	(A) the more	(B) the most	(C) the less	(D) the	e least		
14 () Because of the war betw	ween Ukraine and the Ru	ssia, the food becomes	exper	nsive.		
	(A) much and much	(B) many and many	(C) more and more	(D) mo	ost and most		
15 () Ruth is the most friendle	ly girl in our school. She	is more friendly than	in ou	r school.		
	(A) any girl	(B) any other girl	(C) all the girls	(D) all othe	r girls		
16 () Matthew is excited to fi	ind the last copy of Elsa l	Miller'sbook	in the booksto	re near his home.		
	(A) late	(B) later	(C) latter	(D) latest		
17 () Kieth is the	person I would like to da	ate with. He is so boring.				
	(A) first	(B) last	(C) best	(D) worst		
18 () Karen is the most senio	r worker here. Nobody o	can				
	(A) take her place	(B) give her a hand	(C) do her best	((D) throw her away		

下一頁,繼續作答

19 () A: Did you hear some strange	from the k	citchen?						
	B: Yes, I did. Let's take a look	ζ.							
	(A) button (B)	file	(C) sound	(D)) joke				
20 () Don't forget to the	e lights and fans before	leaving the classi	oom.					
二、	(A) turn on (B 克漏字選擇 10% (每題 2 分)	turn off	(C) open	(D) c	close				
	Brian: What are you doing, Mandy?								
	Mandy: I am reading the newspaper.								
	Brian: today?								
	Mandy: There is a coffee shop in Japan where you can see beds, desks, sofas, and bathtubs.								
	Brian: Aren't they for customers to use?								
	Mandy: No, they're2								
	Brian: Do you mean that the coffee shop is also a furniture shop?								
	Mandy:3 The coffee shop also provides some fitness equipment for people to take exercises there. There are								
	professional photographors giving service for you and taking pictures for your pets.								
	Jeff: It's4 a coffee shop.								
	Mandy: I hope 5 a coffee shop like that in Taiwan some day.								
	Jeff: I believe there will be one.								
	※ furniture 家具 provide	提供 fitness equip	ment 健身設備	professional phot	ographors 專業攝影師				
1. (() (A) What's wrong	(B) What's correct		What's up	(D) What's new				
2. (() (A) for fun	(B) for eating	(C) f	or sale	(D) to go				
3. (() (A) You can say that again.	(B) It's a good idea.	(C) (Good job.	(D) They are useful.				
4. (() (A) nothing but	(B) more than	(C) 1	ess than	(D) fewer than				
5. (() (A) there is	(B) there was	(C) t	here are	(D) there will be				
三、	閱讀素養題組 20%(每題 2分)								
		<u>OT</u>	<u> </u>						
	<u>CPR</u>								
					xperience cardiac arrest,				
	their hearts stop. After that, their brain cells start to die. To save theirs lives, giving CPR is the first thing to do.								
	However, not many people can do CPR. This causes a high death rate from cardiac arrest. In the USA, about 320,000 people die from cardiac arrest out of the hospital each year, and 70% of them happen at home. Cardiac								
	arrest can happen to people around us at any time. When we put all the facts together, it is easy to see one thing:								
	Everyone needs to learn to do CPR, even children.								
	We don't need to be an expert to give CPR, but we do need some education. It is easy to find CPR classes at								
	schools, in hospitals, or even at fire stations, so signing up for one is not difficult at all. When we see people								
	experiencing cardiac arrest, it's everyone's job to help them. Their lives are in our hands.								
	* cardiac arrest 心臟馬	聚停 heart 心臟	brian cells 腦	細胞 death rat	te 死亡率				
	die 死亡 case	案例							
	1. () What is the writer's main p	urpose?							
	(A) To ask more people to		` ′	To teach people abo					
,	(C) To ask people to give more CPR classes. (D) To talk about the death rate from cardiac arrest. 2. () According to(根據) the reading, how many people in the USA die at home from cardiac arrest each year?								
4	2. () According to(根據) the rea (A) About 220,500 people.			at nome from cardiac About 224,000 peop	•				
	(C) About 300,000 people.		` /	About 320,000 peop					

下一頁,繼續作答

- 3. () What does the writer mean by saying "Their lives are in our hands."
 - (A) We need to learn CPR to save lives.

- (B) Saving lives with CPR is not difficult for us.
- (C) We might experience cardiac arrest.
- (D) It's our job to stop cardiac arrest from happening.

Murphy's Law

Picture it's breakfast time. You are going to take a bite of nice, warm piece of toast. Then you drop it and it falls, you pray for it to land on the side without butter on. However it lands butter-side down! This is a perfect example of Murphy's Law.

Did you notice that it always rains when you least expect it? Or when you stand in line at a checkout, why does the line next to yours always seem to move faster? And why does your teacher call on you when you don't know the answer to a question? If it is possible for something to wrong, it will go wrong—this is Murphy's Law.

The lesson behind Murphy's Law is to be prepared for the worst. So, if you aren't ready for tomorrow's test, don't even think about cheating because you will get caught. Study hard.

- * law 定律 pray 祈禱 land 著地 butter 奶油 notice 注意到 expect 期待
 - seem 似乎是 prepare 預備 get caught 被抓到
- 4. () Which is <u>NOT</u> an example(例子) of Murphy's Law?
 - (A) When you forget your wallet, someone pays for you.
 - (B) You just finished washing your car, and it starts to rain.
 - (C) The school bus always comes late when you have a test on that day.
 - (D) You need to talk to someone right away, but they aren't answering the phone.
- 5. () Which of the following is <u>NOT</u> the lesson from Murphy's Law?
 - (A) Always have more than one plan ready.
 - (B) Hope for the best, prepare for the worst.
 - (C) Everything will go wrong, so we don't need to try hard.
 - (D) Anything can happen, so we always need to be prepared.

Fake Eyes Protect Cows

Imagine that you are a farmer and keep hundreds of cows. However, large predators like lions come and eat your cows. What will you do to solve <u>this problem</u>? Many people would hunt those lions. This is what farmers in the Okavango Delta in Botswana used to do. They shot the lions with guns, but the problem did not go away. Fow many years, cows died because of lions, and lions died because of people. The number of lions in Africa has dropped from more than 100,000 in the 1900s to lower than 30,000 in 2020.

Luckily, an Australian biologist named Neil Jordan from the University of New South Wales came up with a smart idea to save both cows and lions. It is to paint eyes on cows butts. In his four-year-study, he followed over 2,000 cows at 14 different farms in the Okavango area. There were 683 with eye-painted butts, but 543 with "X" painted on their butts, and 835 unpainted. The study showed that no cows from the butt-painted group were killed by lions. Jordan was not surprised. He knew before this study that lions usually give up their hunt if they think they've been spotted.

Now, farmers in Botswana may not need to shoot lions ever again. Sometimes the best way to solve a problem is not to "kill" it but to understand it and "live" with it peacefully.

- * fake 假的 predator 肉食性動物 solve 解決 shot 射殺(shoot 的 過去式) gun 槍 biologist 生物學家 paint 著色 butt 屁股 spot 認出;發現 were killed 被殺害 peacefully 和平地 Okavango Delt 歐卡萬哥三角洲 Botswana 波扎那 Australian 澳洲的
- 6. () How many cows with fake eyes painted on their butts were killed(被殺) by lions in Jordan's four-year-study?
 - (A) 0.
- (B) 14.
- (C) 683.
- (D) More than 2,000.
- 7. () What is "<u>the problem</u>" mentioned(提到) in the first paragraph(段落)?
 - (A) People keep too many cows.
- (B) Lions killed the cows.

(C) People killed lions.

(D) The number of lions is dropping.

下一頁,繼續作答

- 8. () Where would you most likely see this reading?
 - (A) In a travel magazine(雜誌).
 - (C) In a magazine about Asia.

- (B) In a book about history.
- (D) On a website about nature science.

Mickey and his friends found a treasure map. Here are the clues on the map.

I went on the trip alone
With treasure in my hand.
To call the treasure by our own,
You must try to reach no man's land.

When there are stars in the sky, Start to walk to the giant. If you hear the black monkeys cry, Quickly turn around and keep quiet. Keep moving until you see the water shine, Into the boat you must climb. Keep rowing until you see the sign, Jump off the boat because there's no time.

Welcome to no man's land.

Try your best to face your fear.

Here monsters with no legs are all over the island,

And you can find my treasure here.

※ clue 線索 treasure 寶藏 island 島嶼

Monkey Mountain

The White River

- 9. () If Mickey and his friends decide to go on a treasure hunt, when should they start the trip?
 - (A) At night.
- (B) Before lunch
- (C) In the morning.
- (D) In the afternoon.
- 10. () According to the clues, which is the right way to the treasure?
 - (A) A.
- (B) B.
- (C) C.
- (D) D.
- 四、字彙測驗 10% (寫出英文單字,每題 2分)
 - 1. 甜蜜的 adj.
- 2. 公寓 n.
- 3. 收音機 n.
- 4. 同意 v. 5. 修理 v.

Snake Island

Vogt Mountain

Frog Island

五、填入正確形容詞變化 14% (每題 1分,每格不限一個字)

Ex:

	LA.							
tall	kind	nice	thin	dirty	good	bad	popular	
taller	1	3	5	7	9	11	13	
tallest	2	4	6	8	10	12	14	

六、依提示作答 6% (每題 2 分)

- 1. Linda is 50 years old, William is 45 years old, and Mary is 40 years old. (用 最高級合併句子)
- 2. 施比受更為有福。 (..... more blessed......, 中文翻成英文)
- 3. Justin walked to school, but now he takes the bus to school. (以 ...used to合併改寫句子)

試題結束